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Dear  
  
Thank you for your email which the GLA received on 25th April 2018.  
 
You asked; 
 

“I understand that the Mayor is to launch an investigation into the recent TFL payoff 
deals. I should like as much information as possible about the proposed terms of this 
investigation, including intended timescales and to what extent details of the outcome 
will be made public”. 

 
Dawn James, who is the Managing Director of P&OD Partners Ltd, has been appointed to carry 
out a review into senior staff notice periods and severance payments.  The agreed terms of 
reference for this review is: 
  

The review will look at the policies and practices of the 7 GLA Group organisations in 
relation to senior staff, specifically their approaches to severance payments, contractual 
notice periods and other related contractual agreements and the application of these 
policies.  Recommendations will then be made about whether they are appropriate going 
forward, and if not, what changes may be made.  The review will consist of desk based 
research, interviews and culminate in a written report presented by the summer. 

  
The findings will be made public. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Martin Clarke 
Executive Director - Resources 
 



 
 

 

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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